
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Welcome back to a new school year at Prince of Wales Primary School. I am thankful that our school was not identified at the last 

minute as one affected by RAAC and that we could open as scheduled.  

Site staff have been busy cleaning the school from top to bottom, completing essential repairs and many areas were given a new lick 

of paint.  Our gardeners have also made sure that our plants and trees are ready for autumn (even though it doesn’t feel like it at the 

moment) and are making preparations for harvesting the various produce that is still growing.  

Our kitchen has a new ventilation system installed which was timely, ahead of the Mayor’s ‘free meals for all’ scheme this year. With 

an inevitable increase in school meals, Len and his team are glad with cooler conditions to work in. I hope that you too make the most 

out of the Mayor’s initiative as it will save families upwards of £475 per child this year. Please ensure that meals are booked in advance 

on Parent Pay to avoid disappointment in case a popular dish runs out. Read what our children think of the change to school dinners 

on page 5. 
 

I am pleased to welcome the following new colleagues who are strengthening our staff team: Teachers: Miss Akhtar, Miss Fadare, 

Miss Laghzali and Ms Cross. Support Staff: Miss Doggett, Miss O’Reilly, Miss Doci, Mrs Crooks and Mrs Dabrowska 
 

Our pupils started the term well, especially when arriving on time in the morning and wearing the correct uniform. I must draw 

attention to our uniform policy that school shoes should be fully black including the soles so no white and without branded logos. 

Thank you for your cooperation. Children may change into trainers during lunchtime. School Uniform | Prince of Wales Primary School  

They also demonstrated readiness to learn through their positive attitudes and behaviour. This term we are relaunching our LEARNERS 

values. This is in recognition of the high bar our pupils have set over the years as well as to align the values to our school priorities. The 

new Learners values can be found on page 3. 
 

We will continue to closely monitor pupils’ attendance. Individual reminders send at the start of this term relate to % last term, please 

make every effort for your child to come to school as absence does affect learning. The effect of good or poor attendance is illustrated 

on page 4. 
 

Check the calendar on the next page to ensure you don’t miss important dates such as the Meet the Teacher and first Parents’ Evening.  

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher  

 

Newsletter  
8th September 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 4th September 2023 

Ash   % 

Birch % 

Oak   % 

 1B 87.14%           

 1G 85.98%            

 1S 83.33%           

 2A 89.63%           

 2C 81.38%           

 2F 84.64%          

 3F 85.21%              

 3G 91.72%              

 3H 83.79%             

 4A 97.69%             

 4L 85.56%             

 4T 80.38%            

 5G 92.14%             

 5H 87.86%   

 5W 78.85%             

 

 6C 96.25% 

 6D 89.20% 

 6F 94.35% 

 

Well done to 6C and 4A for best attendance this week and getting over 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 87.40% 

 

 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/our-school/school-uniform/?preview_id=1369&preview_nonce=cbda222de4&_thumbnail_id=-1&preview=true


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

w/c 11th September all 

Parent Cafés – meet the teacher 

 

Year 1 – Mon 11th Sept   2:30 pm 

Year 2 – Tue 12th Sept    9 am 

Year 3 – Tue 12th Sept    2:30 pm 

Year 4 – Wed 13th Sept   9 am 

Year 5 – Wed 13th Sept   2:30 pm 

Year 6 – Thu 14th Sept    2:30 pm  followed by SATS and Secondary   

                                                 Transition at 3:30pm 

Reception -  Fri 15th Sept  2:30 pm 

Wed 20th 

September 
all Parent Forum at 9am in the Community Room 

Wed 27th 

September 
1 and 2 Math Calculation Café KS1 am  

Wed 4th October EYFS and Y1 Phonics Café am 

Tue 10th and      

Thu 12th October 
all Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6pm 

Wed 18th October 3 to 6 KS2 Maths Café  

Thu 19th October 5 Trip to Transport Museum 

6th November all Photos for Individuals and Siblings  

25th March all Class Photos 

Class Photos 

Monday 6th November 

Twitter @pow_primary         Instagram pow_primary  

                                                               

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Our Learners Values were introduced in 2012 after consultation with the school community 14.09.12 

newsletter. Together with many other initiatives they supported pupils focusing on their learning, personal 

development and achievement. The success of this was featured a few years ago in the Parliamentary-Review. 

Every month we focus on a different value and as our children became well versed in using the values, we 

introduced more ambitious ones. During the pandemic we reviewed our behaviour policy and focussed on the 

new rules in the following year. It is therefore a good opportunity to return to our Learners values but with 

some changes to reflect our current school priorities and the high standards our children have reached. 

This month we will focus on Leadership. Talk to your child what they understand leadership to be and help 

them reflect on what they learn about this value after each Monday assembly. The Friday certificates will be 

awarded to children who have been particularly good role models that week. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 
 

Elijah 1B, Edie 1G, Ava 1S, Toprak 2A, Hajara 2C, Ayaz 2F, Angelo 3F, Johnny 3G, Klara 3H, Maryam 4A,  

Eliana 4L, Tyler-Mae 4T, Agnes 5G, Ibrahim 5H, Ronnie 5W, Jayden 6C, Yaser 6D, Toprak 6F 

 

https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2011%2F12%2F14.09.12.docx&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2011%2F12%2F14.09.12.docx&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Parliamentary-Review-Prince-of-Wales-Primary-School-1.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What people say about this initiative: Free school meals rolled out in dozens of schools from TODAY - 

Netmums 

THIS YEAR BY 

SWITCHING TO FREE 

MEALS!! 

School dinners are very 
nice, they are better than 
cold packed lunches.  
It is good that there are so 
many options to choose 
from.  
Angelica-Rose.  

 

We have good meals 

everyday, I love the 

desserts. Bella 5W 
 

https://www.netmums.com/child/free-school-meals-rolled-out-in-dozens-of-schools-from-today-for-all-primary-age-children
https://www.netmums.com/child/free-school-meals-rolled-out-in-dozens-of-schools-from-today-for-all-primary-age-children


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf (enfieldcarers.org) 

 

 

 

 

https://enfieldcarers.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/July%202023/ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf%20(enfieldcarers.org)


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WOW! What diverse school community we have, coming 

from nearly 50 different countries. Celebrate this rich 

cultural heritage with us at our next Summer event in 2024. 


